
Lisa Anthony called the June 7, 2012 Senior Commission Meeting to order at 
6:00 p.m. 
 
Members Present:  Eleanor Collins, Ruth Schwab, Mike Vallone, Helen Winkel and 
Phyllis Zea. 
 
The minutes of the May 3, 2012 meeting were reviewed by the members.  Phyllis 
Zea made a motion to accept the minutes with a correction, Announcements   
Discussed RR Daze on Saturday, June 9th members volunteered to sit on the 
train cars as monitors.  Mike Vallone seconded the motion.  Minutes were 
accepted as presented with the correction.   
 
Members reviewed the Health and Human Services report for the month of May.  
Some discussion and clarification followed.     
 
St. Vincent DePaul report from Mike Vallone.  Approximately 32 families have  
come in needing food on Monday evenings, and approximately 90% are 
residents of Franklin Park.  Still help families with payment for medication and / 
or rent.  No families are turned away for food.     
 
The American Legion will be hosting a Pancake Breakfast on July 22nd from 8 
a.m. until 1 p.m.  The Memorial Day Service was a great service as always. 
 
Ruth questioned the letter that was sent to all residents about the sewer 
insurance.   
 
Phyllis reported that she attended the Chamber event Breakfast with the Mayors 
on May 29th, and it was very informative.  Phyllis distributed information 
regarding the Health and Wellness Expo that will be held at the Concord Place on 
June 14th from 8:30 a.m. until 1:00 p.m. In addition, there will be a presentation 
on Summer Food Fun and Safety at Vanguard Westlake Senior Center on June 
26th from 11:00 a.m. until 12 noon. 

 
Announcements: 

1. Discussed the duties of the quarterly blood drive, and that the next 
drive is on Friday, June 15th.  Members plan to attend and orient 
themselves to the duties that they need to carry out.  The other two 
blood drives will be on September 21st and December 14th.  

2. Reminded the members that RR Daze is on Saturday, June 9th and 
they have volunteered to be monitors on the train cars.    

 
The Senior Citizen Commission meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Lisa Anthony 


